
Dear Neighbors,

Reflecting on the past 
year, I am delighted to 
highlight the collective 
achievements realized 
through the concerted  
endeavors of our 
all-volunteer Board of 
Aldermen, the contri-
butions of appointed 

volunteers within our Commissions and Committees, 
and the unwavering commitment of our city hall staff.  
I also want to recognize the kindness and generosity 
of Frontenac residents and the mayor, Board of  
Aldermen, and Crystal Lake Park residents for  
supporting Officer Newton’s family with donations to 
the Go-Fund-Me Account and the 529 education fund 
for his children, the memorial bench in Hunter Park 
and for support the December fundraiser sponsored 
by the Frontenac Town & Country Chamber of  
Commerce at Stretch Lab.

Strategic prioritization, particularly our steadfast  
dedication to upholding exemplary city services, 
underscores numerous commendable outcomes  
attained this year. Noteworthy accomplishments 
encompassed the police department maintaining 
impressive clearance rates while the fire department 
sustained superior response times, surpassing  
national averages. Our proactive integration of 
innovative technologies, such as flock cameras, and 
collaboration with neighboring police departments, 
have significantly contributed to maintaining low crime 
rates, surpassing both national benchmarks and 
Frontenac’s goals.

The fire department’s trajectory aligns with an  
enhanced training program aimed at exceeding  
the next ISO review benchmarks, while both fire  
and police departments remain steadfast in their  
succession planning initiatives. In the realm of the 
building department, strides have been made to 
streamline building permit cycle times and heighten 
the resolution of code violations. Notably, cohesive 
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FOCUS ON

We are excited to announce that on January 30th, the city  
officially adopted the 2021 International Building Codes 
(IBC). This decision was preceded by a mandatory 90-day 
waiting period, allowing sufficient time for the public to 
review and provide feedback regarding these technical 
codes. We want to thank everyone who participated 
and shared their valuable insights during this  
process.

Building codes are vital laws that establish  
minimum requirements for the design and 
construction of residential and commercial buildings. 
Regular updates to these codes, typically every three years, 
ensure the safety of occupants and the structural integrity of 
buildings. With this adoption, our community will be up-to-date with 
the latest industry standards and best practices.

The transition to the 2021 International Building Codes represents a  
significant step forward for our city. These codes take into account  
advancements in technology, engineering, and our understanding of natural 
hazards and human behavior. By embracing these codes, we are prioritizing  
the safety and resilience of our buildings.

It’s important to note that the adoption of these codes was not a simple  
copy-and-paste process. We carefully considered the unique needs of our  
community and incorporated a variety of local amendments. These  
amendments ensure that the codes align with our specific requirements  
and reinforce the security of our buildings.

We understand that change can sometimes raise questions or concerns.  
If you have any inquiries or require further information regarding this transition, 
we encourage you to contact our Building Department at 314-994-3200.  
Our knowledgeable staff is ready to assist you should you require it.  

Moreover, for those interested in reviewing the complete set of 2021  
International Building Codes, we have made them available for public  
inspection. Simply visit www.cityoffrontenac.org to explore these codes  
in detail.

CONTINUES ON PAGE 4 >

2021 International Building Codes
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Garden Club: Spoede/64 Enhancements

Fiscal 2023 in Review and the FY 2024 Budget

The Frontenac Garden Club, a registered Missouri not-for-profit organization operat-
ing under 501(c)(3) status, concluded its calendar year with substantial accom-
plishments in and around the Spoede and Highway 64 interchange. This included 
the successful execution of the 2nd annual Garden Tour, spring and fall plantings 
and multiple impactful Trash Bashes, resulting in the collection of numerous bags 
of litter along the corridor. There was also a notable increase in the number of gen-
erous resident donors, contributing to an increase in the total amount of donations 
received.

Significant enhancements were made possible through donations, including 
resident Rita Diekemper facilitating the acquisition of MO sumac and additional 
evergreen trees from Forest Releaf of MO. Forest Releaf, dedicated to community 
enrichment through tree cultivation and planting, operates Project Communitree, 
enabling the city to access trees and shrubs at no cost. Residents can participate 
in the Releaf Sales program, offering quality trees and shrubs at low cost. Addition-
al details are available at: moreleaf.org/plant. 

The Frontenac Garden Club’s volunteer officers, including Rita Diekemper as Presi-
dent and owner of Gardens of Grace, LLC. The City Administrator serves as Treasur-
er, overseeing financial management, while resident Sandy Gartland continues to 
fulfill the role of Secretary. Elizabeth Shenk and her husband Brian, founders of 
Treebute, have also played instrumental roles in coordinating Trash Bashes in align-
ment with seasonal plantings and other associated activities throughout the year.

The 3rd Garden Tour will showcase the re-invention of the American backyard. This 
self-guided trek will feature poolscapes and patio gardens ranging from tropi-
cal paradises to Mediterranean-inspired settings. The Garden Tour is scheduled 
for Earth Day, June 22, 2024, from 10 am to 2 pm. Tickets for the tour can be 
purchased at City Hall. Donations to the Frontenac Garden Club support communi-
ty-enhancing projects, covering project costs and ongoing maintenance. Interested 
individuals can contribute, join the Garden Club, volunteer, or feature their garden 
in upcoming tours by contacting a Garden Club member or Scott Schaefer at 
sschaefer@cityoffrontenac.org. 

Acknowledgments extend to the Garden Club members and the wider community 
for their invaluable contributions to beautifying Frontenac.

For further information:

Treebute: www.treebute.com

Gardens of Grace: www.gardensofgracellc.com

The city concluded its fiscal year (FY) on a positive note, surpassing 
initial projections and outperforming the previous year. During FY23 
(July 1, 2022, to June 30, 2023), the resurgence of sales tax and 
associated revenues exceeded budgeted estimations. Strategic 
adjustments in managing city reserves, including their placement  
in the Missouri Securities Investment Program (MOSIP), also 
contributed significantly to the upswing in revenues. There was an 
impressive 11.5% increase in revenues, amounting to $3,122,542 
compared to the preceding year.

The primary operational fund, the General Fund, ended the fiscal  
year with a balance of $11,064,162, marking a $2,225,686 
increase from the previous year and persisting in its year-over-year 
progress compared to the pre-pandemic balance of $13,077,098 
in 2019. The fund balance ratio escalated to 141%, a significant 
advancement from the prior year’s 105%. Notably, the unassigned 
fund balance reached $10,733,204 by the end of the fiscal year, 
predominantly propelled by a substantial uptick in investment 
income with a 7% rate of return. Concurrently, the surge in sales tax 
revenues mirrors the ongoing recuperation from the pandemic,  
bolstered by the use tax expansion to encompass all online sales 
and the addition of new retail businesses. It is essential to highlight 
that some of these funds are earmarked for infrastructure  
enhancements that are currently in process.

The Stormwater Fund exhibited a $871,322 increase during the  
fiscal year, reaching $2,586,345. This growth primarily stemmed 
from heightened stormwater grant revenues and reduced  
expenditure on budgeted projects yet to be completed.

Moreover, while revenue witnessed a notable surge, there was  
a concerted effort to manage expenses and reduce long-term 
liabilities. Expenses for FY23, while less than budgeted projections, 

increased by 17% compared to the previous year. Payroll,  
constituting approximately 90% of the $6,290,237 General Fund 
budget, rose by $523,579. The city continues diminishing its  
long-term debt following a favorable refinancing in 2021.

Collaborative endeavors with commercial property owners and  
businesses yielded positive outcomes in retaining existing businesses,  
enticing new ventures, and fostering an uptick in retail sales. 
Noteworthy brands such as Gucci, Nike, Alo Yoga, and Jaxen Grey 
commenced operations in the Plaza, which observed a surge in  
foot traffic, particularly on Black Friday, marking a 20% increase  
over previous years. Anticipated additions of two retail stores in 
mid-calendar year 2024 are anticipated to occupy the Plaza almost 
fully, with only one retail space remaining.

The city’s robust financial standing is further bolstered by revenue 
generated from a property tax increase, which is vital for replenishing  
reserves utilized during the pandemic, facilitating recent  
compensation adjustments, including wage hikes for all staff, and 
funding critical capital expenses such as the forthcoming receipt of 
a new Fire Engine in 2025. Additionally, these funds are pivotal in 
supporting a comprehensive long-range facility plan spanning 20 
years currently being developed in collaboration with S.M. Wilson.

Substantial strides were taken in the realm of information technology  
(IT), with the implementation of a comprehensive IT strategy  
unanimously approved by the Board in August 2023 and the  
engagement of Worldwide Technology to execute a multi-year  
roadmap aimed at modernizing city-wide IT systems. This strategic 
overhaul aims to enhance customer service to residents and  
businesses, address TechDebt, streamline internal processes,  
and fortify the city’s IT governance, business continuity, and  
cybersecurity. Simultaneously, ongoing infrastructure enhancements 

on Geyer Road, the Spoede Bridge near Villa Duschesne, and a 
stormwater project in Countryside Lane are slated to continue 
through 2025. Given the volatile nature of construction costs since 
the onset of the COVID-19 pandemic, these infrastructure investments  
will bear significant weight in future budgetary considerations.

With a steadfast focus on strategic priorities, we maintain an  
optimistic outlook on the city’s enduring financial future, ensuring  
its continued stability and growth.

The Fiscal year 2023 Independent Audit, the IT Strategic Plan  
approved by the Board in Aug. of 2023, and the Worldwide  
Technology multi-year roadmap are available online. Emailed or hard 
copies may be obtained by contacting city hall. The city revenue 
and expenses are also available on the city’s ClearGov transparency 
portal on the city’s website.
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We are thrilled to update you on the progress of our ongoing Zoning 
Code revisions. As you may recall, we have engaged the services of 
H3 Studio as our planning consultant to enhance and modernize our 
land-use regulations. These revisions aim to align our zoning codes 
with the newly adopted 2050 Comprehensive Plan, which serves as 
our roadmap for the future development of Frontenac. 

We are pleased to inform you that the revisions are currently  
underway, and we anticipate their completion by mid-2024. Once 
fully adopted, these new regulations will play a crucial role in 
shaping future redevelopment opportunities within our community. 
One such opportunity is the redevelopment of Le Chateau, which 
is expected to undergo significant changes in the near future. The 
scope of this project, and others like it, will depend on how these 
codes are written.

We are looking forward to engaging in important discussions and 
seeking your input as we move forward with these changes. We will 
keep you informed about any public hearing notices, which will be 
announced prior to any zoning text amendments being approved by 
the City.

We greatly appreciate your continued support and involvement in 
this process. If you have any comments or questions regarding the 
information provided above, please do not hesitate to contact us 
anytime at 314-994-3200. You can also read the entirety of our 
2025 Comprehensive Plan by visiting www.cityoffrontenac.org. 

COUNTRYSIDE STORMWATER UPDATES
We are pleased to bring you the latest update on the Countryside 
Stormwater Project, which aims to address flood hazards and  
erosion as identified in our Stormwater Master Plan. This project 
involves the installation of over 2,000 feet of new piping, creek  
restoration, and culvert replacements. The estimated cost of this  
endeavor is roughly $4 million, with $2.7 million being funded 
through a combination of ARPA infrastructure grants, OMCI funds 
provided by MSD, and federal 319 grants from the Department of 
Natural Resources. The remaining balance will be covered by our 
half-cent stormwater sales tax. 

We are happy to report that significant progress has been made 
since our last update six months ago. The design and engineering 
phase has been completed, ensuring that the project is well-planned 
and tailored to our specific needs. Additionally, we have successfully 
obtained the necessary construction easements from the affected 
properties, representing a significant effort given the size and  
complexity of these improvements. 

Looking ahead, our focus now shifts to the imminent construction 
phase. We are actively preparing to solicit construction bids, an  
important step that will allow us to select the most qualified  
contractor to bring our vision to life. This progression keeps us on 
track to break ground in the spring, with an anticipated completion 
window of Fall 2024. 

We understand the significance of keeping everyone well-informed 
on this project as it moves forward into construction. Therefore, we 
invite you to stay updated by subscribing to our weekly e-newsletter 
publication. Through this platform, we will provide regular  
updates on the Countryside Stormwater Project, as well as other 
important city matters. To subscribe, simply email your request  
to lross@cityoffrontenac.org.

GEYER ROAD RECONSTRUCTION
After years of planning and extensive public engagement, Phase I of 
the Geyer Road project is scheduled to be put out for construction 
bids in March, pending review and approval by the Missouri  
Department of Transportation (MoDOT). Once the project receives 
final approval from MoDOT, construction is scheduled to commence 
by early spring 2024. The estimated timeline for completion is  
approximately eight months, barring any unforeseen setbacks. 

In addition to Phase I, we are also making headway with Phases II 
and III of the Geyer Road project. These two phases encompass the 
remaining areas between Steeplechase and our southern boundary 
near Timberwyck Drive. Currently, we have engineering work underway 
for both phases, keeping us on track to begin construction shortly 
after completion of Phase I. 

We understand that construction projects can be messy and  
inconvenient, and we kindly ask for your patience and cooperation 
during this period. By staying informed and engaged, we can  
mitigate any disruptions and see our plans through successfully.  
The end result will be a revitalized and pedestrian-friendly corridor 
that will serve our community for years to come. 

We look forward to sharing more updates with you soon.

SPOEDE BRIDGE REPLACEMENT 
We wanted to update you on the ongoing redesign of the Spoede 
Road Bridge over Deer Creek. Originally built in 1981, the current 
structure is nearing the end of its useful life and requires major 
maintenance. Construction for the new bridge is projected to take 
place in the summer of 2025, with a road closure during summer 
break to minimize school disruption. Traffic will be redirected onto 
Ladue, Lindbergh, and Conway Roads during this period. 

It’s worth noting that MoDOT will be undertaking significant roadway 
and pedestrian improvements along the Lindbergh corridor over  
the next two years, with some of that work scheduled in Frontenac  
in 2025. We will be closely monitoring the timeline of these  
improvements to minimize any overlap with our bridge project. 

The new bridge will resemble the existing one but will be slightly 
longer. Retaining walls will be removed to create a more open creek 
channel, while preserving the width and pedestrian path on the east 
side. Efforts will be made to preserve as many trees as possible. 
Utilities, such as Ameren, AT&T, Spire, Missouri American Water, and 
Charter, will be relocated, and the project will address sanitary and 
storm sewer needs through a partnership with MSD. No residents or 
businesses will be displaced during construction.

Thanks to federal funding, approximately 80% of the project’s 
estimated cost of $1.5 million will be covered through the Surface 
Transportation Program (STP). Due to inflated construction costs,  
the city was able to resubmit the project for additional grant funding 
last year. 

We appreciate your patience and look forward to providing this 
much-needed improvement to our community in 2025.

Public Works

efforts between the fire marshal, building commissioner, and city 
clerk have successfully navigated impediments to timely business 
openings. Concerted efforts of the building department staff have 
resulted in the resolution of a significant number of challenging 
building code issues and significantly reduced the number of related 
resident complaints.

In addition to continuing evidence of sales tax revenue recovery 
from the COVID pandemic, new initiatives of the Ways and Means 
committee have yielded a significant increase in investment revenue, 
detailed comprehensively in this newsletter edition, along with other 
important information on a variety of topics.

Anticipating the opportunities of 2024, we will continue to have 
activities commemorating the 50th anniversary of Plaza Frontenac 
and Le Chateau, culminating in the Fall Festival in October 2024. 
The collaborative efforts of the Planning and Zoning Commission, 
the Architectural Review Board, and the city planner remain focused 
on aligning land use ordinances with resident survey insights and 
the approved comprehensive land use plan of 2023. This concerted 
effort aims to delineate a collective vision for economic development  
that will safeguard a well-balanced blend of community and  
commercial. The strategic plan encompasses the reconstruction  
of Le Chateau and ongoing evaluations for the West End Park  
Commercial area, addressing pertinent floodplain concerns.  
Activities in 2024 will also include significant updates to the city’s  
IT and other infrastructure that will improve key services, such as 
using the city website and the council chambers.

Beyond the Fall Festival, I hope to see many of you at innovative 
events at the Plaza, crafted to deliver a distinctive shopping  
experience that enriches Frontenac’s legacy of gracious living,  
shopping, and dining. I encourage you to continue sharing your  
invaluable thoughts, ideas, and suggestions as we continue our 
efforts on substantial projects.

Wishing you a Happy, Healthy New Year, 

Building & Planning Department

Stormwater Questionnaire
We are writing to ask for your participation in our ongoing stormwater 
questionnaire, which will play a critical role in updating our  
Stormwater Water Master Plan. This plan allows us to identify, budget 
for, and address stormwater needs over a multi-year period.

To access the questionnaire, please visit  
www.cityoffrontenac.org or scan this QR code 
using your smartphone. Once completed, please 
be sure to return the forms to the following email 
address: scooper@cityoffrontenac.org.

By completing this questionnaire, you are  
providing us with essential information that will guide us in  
prioritizing, engineering, and executing projects based on the severity 
of the stormwater issues. Your input will enable us to allocate  

resources where they are most needed, ensuring that we address  
the concerns that matter most to you.

We want to emphasize that funding for these projects comes from 
various sources, including stormwater sales tax revenues and grants 
from organizations such as MSD (Metropolitan St. Louis Sewer  
District) and DNR (Department of Natural Resources). These funds 
play a critical role in implementing the necessary improvements 
to our stormwater infrastructure. Having a Stormwater Master Plan 
makes securing grant support a reality.

We greatly appreciate your feedback in advance and look forward  
to working together to make Frontenac a dryer place for our  
residents and businesses. Your participation will greatly contribute  
to the success of our stormwater improvement projects.
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As we welcome the new year, we wanted to share a few important 
updates on our strategic planning efforts. First and foremost, we 
are excited to announce that the International Organization for 
Standardization (ISO) has scheduled our review for February 2024. 
Currently, we hold an ISO rating of two (2), which is a classification 
achieved by less than two percent (2%) of fire agencies nationwide. 
This is a significant accomplishment, and we are committed to 
maintaining this rating in the future.

We are also thrilled to share the statistics from our Fire/EMS calls  
in 2023. Throughout the year, we responded to a total of 1091  
Fire/EMS calls, with 493 of them related to EMS. Out of these 
EMS calls, we successfully completed 331 transports, ensuring that 
those in need received the necessary medical care. Additionally, we 
responded to 598 Fire/Rescue calls in 2023.

In addition to our own calls, we place great value on our dedication 
to supporting our neighboring departments through mutual aid calls. 
In 2023, we received 103 mutual aid calls for Ambulance Services 
(2917) and 165 mutual aid calls for the Rescue Pumper (2914). 
These collaborative efforts allow us to extend our reach and provide 
assistance wherever it is needed.

We would also like to acknowledge the response times achieved 
by our Ambulance Service (2917) and Rescue Pumper (2914). 
The average response time for the Ambulance was 1 minute and 
8 seconds from the moment the call was received until the crew 
was out the door, with an average on-scene time of 3 minutes and 
58 seconds. Similarly, the average response time for the Rescue 
Pumper was 1 minute and 15 seconds, with an average on-scene 
time of 4 minutes and 9 seconds. These prompt response times are 
a testament to our crew’s ongoing commitment to efficiency and 
professionalism.

Lastly, we are excited to provide an update on the new rescue  
pumper, which has been ordered and is scheduled for delivery  
by May 2025. The addition of this new vehicle to our fleet will  
significantly enhance our capabilities and allow us to better serve 
our community.

We are grateful for your continued support and trust in our abilities. 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to 
reach out to us anytime.

Maintaining accreditation has always been a top priority for us, 
showcasing our commitment to professional policing. Achieving full 
accreditation in 2019 and successfully maintaining reaccreditation  
in 2022 reflects our dedication to operating within the highest 
standards and best practices. We are currently in the final year of 
our 3-year reaccreditation cycle, and look forward to sustaining that 
designation for years to come. 

In 2023, our officers responded to 16,386 calls, providing the best 
assistance possible to each one. We filed 647 reports with an overall 
clearance rate of 94% for violent crimes and 36% for property 
crimes, demonstrating our commitment to resolving cases and  
keeping our community safe.

Our partnership with the West Central Dispatch Center (WCDC) is 
vital to our service. They answered 98.34% of 911 calls in under  
10 seconds, efficiently ensuring the safety and well-being of  
everyone in our community. Our officers’ average response time, from 
dispatch to the scene, was 5 minutes and 2 seconds. This allows us 
to offer prompt assistance when it is most needed.

Moving forward, we remain committed to providing professional and 
high-quality policing services to the Frontenac community. If you 
have any concerns, questions, or suggestions, please reach out to us.

We are excited to announce the upcoming West County Citizens 
Police Academy, starting on March 6, 2024. This informative  
nine-week course is designed to provide you with a unique  
opportunity to understand how we train and work to keep our  
community safe.

During the academy, participants will have the chance to engage 
with several local law enforcement agencies, including Town &  
Country, Chesterfield, Creve Coeur, Des Peres, Ladue, Olivette, and 
Kirkwood. This collaboration ensures a comprehensive learning 
experience, giving you a deeper insight into the diverse approaches 
employed to protect and serve our community. 

By joining the West County Citizens Police Academy, you will gain 
valuable knowledge about our law enforcement practices, policies, 
and the challenges we face daily. This hands-on experience will 
enable you to gain a better understanding of the role you can play  
in promoting community safety.

To register for this academy, please contact either Officer Mike  
Barron at mbarron@cityoffrontenac.org or Officer Derrick Flannigan 
at dflannigan@cityoffrontenac.org. Spaces are limited, so make 
sure to secure your spot early.

We look forward to welcoming you to the West County Citizens Police 
Academy and appreciate your participation in advance. 

Jeremy Newton 529 Account
We wanted to bring your attention to a cause that is close to our 
hearts. After a courageous battle with cancer, Officer Jeremy Newton 
of the Frontenac Police Department sadly passed away last summer. 
Jeremy leaves behind his beloved wife, Sara, and their two young 
children. 

To honor Jeremy’s memory and support his children’s future,  
Frontenac city officials, along with a few residents, have teamed up 
with Sara and her financial advisor, Andrew Guenther from Edward 
Jones, to establish 529 college savings accounts. Every contribution, 
no matter the size, is deeply appreciated and will make a  
meaningful impact. 

If you are willing and interested in supporting this cause, we kindly 
ask you to write a check payable to Edward Jones and mail it to the 
following address. Please be sure to reference “FBO Sara Newton’s 
Children Missouri MO$T” on the memo line and/or cover sheet.  

Andrew J. Guenther, Edward Jones 
16020 Swingley Ridge Rd. Suite 201 
Chesterfield, MO 63017

For those wishing to remain anonymous with their contributions, we 
ask that you provide a cover letter addressed to Andrew Guenther 
clarifying that preference. 

Thank you for your kindness and generosity in helping secure a 
brighter future for Officer Jeremy Newton’s children. 

We are excited to introduce two new individuals who have recently 
joined our Police Department. These officers bring a wealth of  
experience and are committed to ensuring the safety and security of 
our community.

First, we have OFFICER CUONG “KEN” QUACH, who has an extensive 
background in law enforcement. Ken graduated from the Eastern 
Missouri Police Academy in 2006 and has since worked as a Police 
Officer for the Chesterfield Police Department for the past 16 years. 
Ken is not only fluent in English but also Vietnamese and Cantonese. 
He is currently pursuing his Bachelor’s Degree in Computer  
Science at Webster University. Ken, along with his wife Kathy  
and their three children Emma, Camden, and Sophia, are proud 
residents of O’Fallon.

Next, we welcome OFFICER WILLIAM HARRINGTON, who is originally 
from the Kansas City area. Will is a graduate of the St. Louis County 
Police Academy and has been serving in law enforcement for  
approximately six years. For the past two years, he has been an  
essential member of the St. Charles County Police Department.  
Will is in the final stages of completing his Bachelor’s Degree in 
Criminal Justice at Missouri Baptist University. He and his wife  
Rachel, who is also a police officer, reside in Wentzville and are 
eagerly awaiting the arrival of their first child in April.

Please join us in extending a warm welcome to Ken and Will as they 
join our Police Department. We are thrilled and incredibly fortunate 
to have them as part of our dedicated team of first responders. 

Comings & Goings

West County Citizens Police AcademyFire Department Updates Police Department Updates

Business Spotlight:  
Nicoletti’s Barber Shop 
We are thrilled to celebrate Nicoletti’s Barber Shop’s remarkable  
35 years of success in Frontenac. Located at the Hilton Hotel, 
Nicoletti’s has been a beloved fixture in our community,  
delivering exceptional barber services and creating a welcoming 
environment.

This incredible milestone is a true testament to Nicoletti’s  
commitment to excellence and the loyalty of their valued  
customers. We commend their dedication, hard work, and 
passion.

On behalf of everyone here at City Hall, congratulations to the 
entire team at Nicoletti’s on this significant achievement. 
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William Harrington (left) 
and Ken Quach
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POLICE RESPONSE TIMES  LOWER IS BETTER
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Mayor  
Kate Hatfield 
mayor@cityoffrontenac.org

Alderpersons Ward 1 
Pat Kilker 
aldermankilker@cityoffrontenac.org

	 Meg Mannion  
aldermanmannioin@cityoffrontenac.org

Alderpersons Ward 2 
Scott Mullis 
aldermanmullis@cityoffrontenac.org

Jamie Griesedieck 
aldermangriesedieck@cityoffrontenac.org

Alderpersons Ward 3 
Tom O’Brien 
aldermanobrien@cityoffrontenac.org

Dan Millman  
aldermanmillman@cityoffrontenac.org

CITY OF FRONTENAC 
10555 Clayton Road 
Frontenac, MO 63131 

(314) 994-3200

Elected Officials

DEPARTMENT HEADS

Scott Schaefer 
City Administrator 
SSchaefer@cityoffrontenac.org 
314-994-3200

Leesa Ross 
City Clerk 
lross@cityoffrontenac.org 
314-994-3200

Lea Ann Bennett 
Finance Officer 
lbennett@cityoffrontenac.org 
314-994-3200

David Fairgrieve  
Building Commissioner 
DFairgrieve@cityoffrontenac.org 
314-994-3200

Jeff Wappelhorst 
Public Works Director 
jwappelhorst@cityoffrontenac.org 
314-994-0646  

Mark Guttmann 
Chief of Police 
mguttmann@cityoffrontenac.org 
314-994-9300

Floyd Blake 
Fire Chief 
fblake@cityoffrontenac.org 
314-994-1801

CITY HALL  
Main Number: 314-994-3200 
Website: www.cityoffrontenac.org 

PLEASE CALL CITY HALL IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO HAVE THE MAYOR, AN ALDERPERSON,  
OR REPRESENTATIVES FROM POLICE, FIRE, PUBLIC WORKS, OR THE BUILDING  
DEPARTMENT ATTEND YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD MEETING.

Follow Us on Facebook 
@cityoffrontenacmo 
@frontenacfiredepartment 
@frontenacpolicedepartment	

PRSRT STD
U.S. Postage 

PAID
St. Louis, MO  
Permit #1436

Frontenac Utilities &  
Service Providers
Ameren Missouri  
1-800-552-7583

AT&T 
1-888-855-2338 

Charter Spectrum  
Communications 
1-888-369-2408

Gateway Disposal 
314-900-2070 

CLIP AND SAVE!

Metropolitan  
Sewer District  
314-768-6260

Missouri American Water 
1-866-430-0820

Spire Gas Company  
1-800-887-4173

Sign Up for e-News and Nixle Alerts
The city emails e-news updates on topics such as community events, construction, public meeting 
notices and other pertinent community information a few times a month. To subscribe to e-news  
please email LRoss@cityoffrontenac.org.

The Police Department sends urgent and emergent texts and email alerts through the Nixle system.  
To sign up for NIXLE Alerts, go to www.cityoffrontenac.org/alerts.


